
 
 
Waterworks District #8 of Wards 3 and 8 
 
June 11. 2-19 
The meeting was called to order by Deborah President.  Members present: 
Deborah Fontenot, LeRoy Pronia, Helen Duhon, Bernard  Habetz and Rick Batchelor.   
Also present:  Mitch Hoffpauir, Joe Miller, Kim LaRocca,. Marie Parker and Mark 
McCarty. 
 
Rick Batchelor led the members in prayer. 
 
Mark McCarty had a pay request for $6,000 for electrician concerning generator.   
It will be ahipped Setember 6. 2019. 
 
Bernard Habetz made a motion to dispense reading the minutes of the last meet, seconded by Helen 
Duhon.  Motion carried. 
 
Deborah Fontenot reviewed the bills and made a motion to pay seconded by Helen Duhon.  Motion 
carried. 
 
Steve  Derouen, auditor was unable to attend the meeting therefore the  
report and time cards were not available. 
  
Receved pay request #13 on 5/16/19 from the Safe Drinking Water Revolving Loan in the amount of 
$562,319.26 and all was deposited into Maintenance account on 5/16/19. 
 
Received $924.36 from the Sheriff Tax.  $521.86 was depiosited into Sinking Account and $402.50 was 
deposited into the Maintenance Account. on 6/11/19.  
 
Employees are being overloaded with customers during the noon hour.  They ask that customers be 
patient as they are doing the best and quickestest they can.  
 
MANAGERS REPORT:  Renae Perry requested a new meter which required a road bore.   
An old meter was later found in the tree line that belonged to her property.  The board  
worked with her to resolve the issue. 
No update on Sugar cane project. 
Sportsman trailer park owners met with Mitch and offce staff.  They paid the deposit and have hired a 
plumber to make repairs to the park. 
 
A report was made on the progress being made to change out the old meters  
 
A guest comment period was held. 
 
Bernard Habetz made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Helen Duhon.  Motion carried. 
 
The meeting was adjourned.  Submitted by Helen Duhon, Secretrary. 


